

## Office of the Mayor Diane Wolfe Marlin

400 S Vine St • Urbana IL 61801 • (217) 384-2457 • dwmarlin@urbanaillinois.us

3/17/2020 8:18 AM

## City of Urbana response to COVID-19 pandemic

The City of Urbana will be taking several proactive steps in an effort to curtail the transmission of Coronavirus throughout the community. This press release is being shared to make the public aware of those efforts. The following list will be implemented immediately:

- Until further notice, the Mayor will suspend issuance of Public Event permits and Temporary Liquor Licenses associated with Public Events.
- Until further notice, Urbana Public Television will be closed to in-person public access services effective today. During that time UPTV's entire facility will be closed to the public and no in-person services will be conducted.
- All city-sponsored public events and meetings involving more than 25 attendees are cancelled. Check the City of Urbana website for the most up-to-date list of cancelled events. At the time of this release, that list includes:
  - CultureFest @ Boneyard Arts Fest
  - Closing Reception: Artist of the Corridor
  - Young Artists Studio
  - Children's Poetry Reading at Robeson Elementary
  - April Business and Development Luncheon

Additionally, public access to the Urbana City Building located at 400 S. Vine Street will be restricted to the north entrance as of Tuesday, March 17. This entrance is closest to the tree sculpture and reflecting pool.

The building will remain open to the public, but it is requested that any person trying to contact a city office please call first or check the City of Urbana website, as many interactions can be handled over the phone or internet. Any person attempting to visit the Community Development division should first check in at the City Clerk's office.

Persons entering the building will be asked to wash or otherwise sanitize their hands before making their way to any City department.

In addition to the above listed steps, the City is issuing guidelines to its employees regarding criteria for holding in-person meetings and events. While the guidelines are meant for City of Urbana employees, it is being included with this press release in the event that other organizations or entities would find the guidelines useful.

## Contact:

Lt. Dave Smysor, Urbana Police Department/City Public Information Officer for COVID-19 smysordg@urbanaillinois.us, 217-384-2330